                                                  Regular Meeting August 12, 2020
    The meeting was called to order at 7:30PM.The Mayor asked for a moment of silence in memory of Frank Vandenburgh past asst.Fire Chief. Mayor Mahoney, Trustee, Carson, Matson, Fairclough and VanDervoort were present. Also present were Clerk Koblensky, Attorney Varley Craig Falcone, Chris and Gina Freeman, Chief Don Baldwin and Asst. Chief Jason Rocque, Michele Albin, John Callaghan, Danielle and Jerry Couser and Larrry Ascenzi. 
     Trustee VanDervoort moved to waive reading the minutes of the previous meeting. The motion was seconded by Trustee Carson and passed unanimously.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:
        Trustee Carson reports-   Lawn and leaf pickup, tree trimming and removal. Full report available in the Village Office. Library is open for pickup only.
        Trustee Fairclough-   parks are still closed.
        Trustee Matson- Museum closed until further notice.
        Trustee VanDervoort-   the fire dept had 24 alarms the month of July, also repairs, physicals and training. Kyle and Evan Fairclough have almost completed the BEFO/IFO class. We are still planning on fire prevention this year. 
             The financial report for July is as follows: Checking Acc., $397,586 Money
Market Acct; $5,024, for a total General Fund balance of, $402,610 The Special
Projects fund balance, $171,251, Unaudited Utilites, $20,097 Payroll, $13,484; and section 8, $34,093. The current abstract on the General Funds totals $14,691.11, T and A 35,874.29 CDBG 89,658. 
Trustee Matson moved to pay these bills upon approval of the department heads and the board. Trustee Carson seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

              Mayor Mahoney-    Fire House the floor was poured on the administrative side today, steel work, block walls and trusses should start next week. Thank Police Officer Sargent Shudt for his role in the Black life’s matter rally that took place in the Village of Waterford.
Trustee VanDervoort offered resolution   #     DEC has agreed that the Village of Waterford can be lead agency for SEQRA notify other agencies of our intent. 
Trustee Carson offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes. 
                 Trustee VanDervoort offered resolution#         Village tax collector requested to repay a tax payer whose bill was payed twice in the amount of 679.83. Trustee Fairclough offered the second. All Trustees and Mahoney voted yes. 

                  Trustee Matson offered resolution#           refund Saratoga Custom Homes in the amount of 665.42 for error in calculations for a building permit. Trustee Carson offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.
Chris Callaghan spoke to the Board in regards to some concerns he has with 41 Middle Street.

Residents from John Street spoke to the Board about a flooding issue in their area. 
                                         As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:09PM.                                                           

                                                                                        Respectfully submitted,  
                                                                                   Robin Koblensky, Village Clerk                                                                               
